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    27th  JANUARY, 2019 

Dear Brethren,                THE MISSION OF THE FAMILY 

     Here we are again celebrating the gift of marriage in the midst of many other events 

and challenges of life, not mentioning the New Year! We give thanks to the Lord who has 

seen us through many experiences - joyful or sorrowful, uplifting or depressing, hopeful or 

indifferent. All this reminds us that we are still mere mortals on the way to the Father.  

     When you are on a journey you need some plan and guidelines. Pope Francis has a 

popular list for the New Year Resolutions those who have made that commitment either 

recently, last year or so many years before. Such a commitment has serious demands on 

the spouses involved.  

     In the 1928 film, the Crowd (directed by King Vidor), young John Sims who married a 

beautiful young woman soon discovered that the life he expected did not materialise. So he 

said: “Take it from me, marriage isn’t a word...it’s a sentence!” We salute those brave 

couples who are still sticking with each other through thick and thin!       

     In 1903 George Bernard Shaw wrote a four-act drama, ‘Man and Superman’, in which 

he says “Marriage is popular because it combines the maximum of temptation with the 

maximum of opportunity.” Yes, it’s tough and challenging to persevere in a marriage 

because there are so many temptations to quit! At the same time marriage is an opportunity 

to learn to love, grow and bring up a family. The Christian married couples have a very 

special mission like that of Christ as outlined in today’s Gospel (Luke 4:18-19). They are 

called upon to bring the good news to the poor; to proclaim liberty to captives; to give new 

sight to the blind;  to set the downtrodden free; to proclaim the Lord’s year of favour.” 

Please make every effort to fulfil these duties through your married life experiences. It’s a 

hugely challenging mission but with God’s grace endeavour to face it with courage. 

     So, we congratulate our married couples in our community who are doing their best to 

love and support each other, to live together, and to bring up their children in a truly 

Christian way, despite the many challenges faced today. May the Lord continually bless 

your homes and families, help you to grow in faith, hope and love so that you continue to 

bear true witness to the Gospel values after the example of the Holy Family of Nazareth: 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph. Blessings, grace and peace be upon you all.  

Fr. Gerard M. Balinnya 

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS  

Barbara Max Kimbugwe1st  

Sarah Abalo                    1st  

James Farrell Kyazze     4th  

Olivia Nnabukenya        4th  

Harriet Ssennyonjo        6th   

Denise Nansumba        10th 

Aldridge S. Ssagala         15th                    

Ivan Luwugge              15th  

Dorcas Nnakiwala       16th   

Gerard M. Ssekalembe 23rd 

Viola Hategeka             27th   

Madge Musajjakaawa   28th 

Ellen Kulwazi  

Peter Ssekabira 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 

We pray for the recovery 

of our sick members, 

especially: 

Miss Winnie Nnantege 

Mrs Theo Bengo 

Mr. Matthias Wasswa 

Mr. Polly Tumwesigire 

Ms Maria Ddungu, etc.  

We remember several 

others who are in 

hospitals or housebound.  

May the Lord be the 

source of their healing 

and strength. 
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JANUARY WEDDING 
ANNIVERSARIES  

Mr & Mrs Felix Mukasa  

(6.1.2012 = 7 yrs) 

Mr & Mrs Gerald S. Mutumba  

  (3.1.2009 = 10 yrs ) 

Mr & Mrs Henry K. Birungi  

(5.1.2008 =11 yrs ) 

Mr & Mrs Leonard Ssennyonjo  

(6.1.2001 =18 yrs ) 

Mr & Mrs Eugene Ntambi  

(9.1.1988 =31 yrs ) 

Mr & Mrs Frank Ssewaali  

(1.1.1980 =39 yrs ) 

DECEMBER WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES 

Mr & Mrs Michael Kamulegeya 5.12.2015 (3yrs) 

Mr & Mrs Rogers Kibuye 18.12.2010 =8 yrs  

Mr & Mrs Sam Mulira   8.12.2007 = (11 yrs) 

Mr & Mrs Fred M. Kyazze 17.12.2005 =13 yrs  

Mr & Mrs Noah Kulwazi 19.12.2003 =15 yrs  

Mr & Mrs Ambrose Katende 20.12.2003 = 15 yrs  

Mr & Mrs J.W. Mwanje 16.12.2003 =15 yrs                                     

Mr & Mrs Daudi Mugwanya 20.12.1997 =21 yrs  

Mr & Mrs Deo Ssebaggala 23.12.1990 =28 yrs  

Mr & Mrs Wilfred N. Ddamba 15.12.1990 =28yrs  

Mr & Mrs Peter Ssekabira 16.12.1989 =29 yrs  

Mr & Mrs Roy Nsereko 02.12.1961 =57 yrs  
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OBITUARY: Our heartfelt 

condolences to Miss Regina 

Kawooya who lost her dear 

father, the late Mr. PAUL 

KASUJJA KAWOOYA 

(12.6.1937 - 26.11.2018). He was 

a family man blessed with faith, 

social and interpersonal skills. 

Serving as a civil engineer with Tumpeco, he was keen 

on time management and Liverpool 

F.C. Sorely missed by Regina, 

siblings, family and friends. Left, 

Scholastica Nnamulondo (d. 

7.1.2019), cousin to Fr. Gerard, 

Daudi Mugwanya and Ssaalongo 

Stephen Ssemugonda. 

May their souls rest in eternal peace. 

                     AD MEMORIAM 

Quamari Barnes 

Sserunkuuma, a 15 year-old 

student at Capital City Academy, 
fatally stabbed on 23rd Jan. 2017. 

Omuzaana Rose Ndawula of 

Bugoloobi, died 17.1.2017 as 

well as his late husband, Prince 

John Ndawula who died Dec. 

2012.We also remember Fr. 

Emmanuel Namugera of 

Masaka (d. Jan 2017). 

  27TH JANUARY , 2019 

ITôS 

TWINS 
 

We join Mr. Noa and Mrs 

Ellen Kulwazi, currently in 

Uganda,  to thank the Lord for the gift of twins 

delivered (7.1.2019) in the very first week of this New 

Year 2019. Congratulations Ssaalongo and Nnaalongo 

Kulwazi.  

Congratulations to the newly-wed 

couples! Left is Ow’Ekitiibwa Ronald 

Lutaaya (Kabaka’s UK + Eire’s 

ambassador) with his bride since 

14.12.18. Below, right is Mr Gonzaga 

Sseeguya with bride Sylvia Nnabiddo 

who wedded 3rd Jan. 2019 in Mbuya 

church. 

Bottom, right depicts 

Silver Jubilee 

celebrations of Mr & 

Mrs R. Mukiibi at their 

home in Bbunga - 

Ggaba, 30.12.18. Best 

wishes to all our 

established and new 

couples. Love in the air! 

Flanked by her parents 

- Edna and Kizito 

Bukenya - is Jessica 

Bukenya  who 

graduated with Master 

of Philosophy degree, 

from Birmingham 

University 11.12.18. 

Thanks to parents for 

support and nurture. 

Below, is Maureen 

Hills, (of Nnaalongo 

Sserunkuuma) with Master of Psychology from 

Salford University, 5.12.2018. Congratulations! 

OBITUARY: Mego 

Princess DOROTHY 

AKELLO suddenly passed 

away on  24.12.2018 at her 

residence in Battersea, 19 

Lodsworth House, SW11 

5DS. Born 10.8.1949 in 

Koch, Omoro in Gulu, she 

was a woman for all 

seasons! She embraced 

every Ugandan who came close to her. Full of life and 

zeal with a touch of distinction at whatever she did, she 

kept the Ugandan flag 

flying at every available 

opportunity. We will miss 

her social skills, warmth 

and love for culture and 

humanity. Rest in peace our 

beloved Mego!  


